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Friday 15 September 2023 
 
Dear parents and carers, 

 

Since I last wrote to you, we have had a surveyor on site and there is some positive news. 

All buildings, apart from the main block, have been extensively surveyed and no RAAC 

has been found. 

 

Investigations are continuing for the main block, and we expect a final surveyor’s decision 

on this by the middle of next week. 

 

This does mean that we will need to continue restriction to the site for next week, and the 

main block remains closed, but we can accommodate a further year group on site, full-time 

each day, and Mr West will update the arrangements separately. 

 

I am sorry that we have no definite information yet, which does mean that we cannot 

provide clear timescales.  

 

At this stage, planning for next week on the same basis as this week makes sense, 

alongside the more detailed information that Mr West will share with you about the year 

groups that will be in school and on which days. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 
 
Dr Fiona Hammans 
CEO 
Abingdon Learning Trust 


